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THIS MONTH:

JUNE 2
CONFIRMATION

JUNE 4
CELEBRATE ISRAEL PARADE

JUNE 9
JR. CONGREGATION SHABBAT
SERVICE & RELIGIOUS
SCHOOL CLOSING EXERCISES

JUNE 16
SHIR & SIMCHAT SHABBAT

JUNE 23
SISTERHOOD SHABBAT &
INSTALLATION

JUNE 30
SHABBAT IN THE PARK
AT BOWNE PARK

THIS SUMMER:

AUGUST 10
SISTERHOOD DINNER &
AUCTION

AUGUST 20
JEWISH HERITAGE NIGHT
LI Ducks GAME
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The Voice

A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM OF FLUSHING

On the secular calendar, it is
the month of June. On the
Hebrew calendar, we move
from the month of Sivan to
Tamuz. In our cycle of Torah
reading, we move from the
book of Leviticus, to the book of
Numbers. In Hebrew, this book
is called B’midbar, “in the
wilderness.” In this book, the
Children of Israel spend thirty-
eight years in this wilderness,

wandering.
What was the purpose of this
wandering, and why the

wilderness? The desert is a
difficult place. There are no
landmarks to indicate how
many more miles to go. It is a
challenging place; basic needs
are hard to come by. Perhaps
that is the point—in times of
difficulty and challenge we can
experience the most growth.
The Children of  Israel
developed into a nation in this
vast, empty desert.

Like the Israelites’ journeys in
the desert, we learn that the
most important things in life
are neither simple, nor trouble-
free. Sometimes we need to live
‘in the wilderness’ where things

are challenging and
uncomfortable, and even
mundane.

But, although the wilderness
might feel like a lonely,

forbidding place, we are not
alone. We have family, friends,
and most importantly, our TBS
community, sustaining us on

From the Rabbi’s Desk

“Journeys and Milestones”

our journey.

Unlike “midbar,” the
wilderness, the month of June
does contain milestones and
markers. We have journeyed in
time to complete a school year;
there are graduations and
celebrations. On June 2 we will
celebrate with Justin Rossman
and his family as he becomes
Temple Beth Sholom’s newest
confirmand. Mazal Tov to him
and his entire family!

June 9t marks the end of our
Religious School year. The
Junior Congregation will help
lead our Shabbat service and
the Religious School will hold
their closing exercises. Please
celebrate with Sisterhood on
June 23rd when they lead us in
prayer and install their 2017
Board.

Finally, I would like to wish
Cantor Kathy Barr all the best
as she leaves us at the end of
the month. Good-byes are so
difficult. I never thought about
it before, but perhaps that is
one reason that there isn’'t a
separate word for ‘good-bye’ in
Hebrew. When we say good-bye
(shalom) we are really wishing
one another peace, and that
everything will be all right. So, I
wish Cantor Barr shalom rav,
much peace.

B’Shalom
Rabbi Sharon Ballan



Worship Schedule

Shabbat Service &

Confirmation 8:00 pm

Candle Lighting: Sherri Rossman
Kiddush: Justin Rossman

Host: Sherri Rossman in honor of her
son, Justin Rossman’s Confirmation

Friday, June 2

Saturday, June 3 Torah Portion Naso
Shabbat Service & Torah Study 10:00 am

Friday, June 9 Religious School/]Jr. Congregation
Closing Exercises 7:30 pm

Candle Lighting: Bari Gold

Kiddush: Sandford May

Hosts: The Gold & May families in honor of
Evan May becoming a Bar Mitzvah

Torah Portion Behaalotcha

Shabbat Service and

Bar Mitzvah of Evan May 10:00 am
(No Torah Study)

Saturday, June 10

Friday, June 16 Shir & Simchat Shabbat 7:30 pm
Candle Lighting: Susan Ecker
Kiddush: Fred Shapiro

Host: Larry Schwarz in loving memory

of his father, Charles Schwarz

Saturday, June 17 Torah Portion Shlach
Shabbat Service and Torah Study 10:00 am

Friday, June 23 Sisterhood Shabbat Service 8:00 pm
Candle Lighting: Barbara Gandelman
Kiddush: Iris Bass

Host: Sisterhood & Temple to thank
Cantor Barr for her years of service

Saturday, June 24 Torah Portion Korach
Shabbat Service and Torah Study 10:00 am

Friday, June 30

Shabbat in the Park 6:30 pm
Bowne Park

From the President

There have been many Temple events this
past month. It was great to see the temple
family come together at Mitzvah Day and at
the blood drive. These events are truly an
indication of what we can do as one Temple
family.

It was an honor to be the pulpit officer as
one of our own students led us at his
Confirmation ceremony. He read with
confidence and showed us all how important
this event was to him and to his famiy.
Confirmation holds a special place in my
heart. It reminded me of the first time I came
to Temple Beth Sholom. Many things have
changed but the warmth that I felt that first
night still remains. We have a very special
place where all are welcome.

Thank you to everyone who came and
volunteered at Rummage. Over the next few
months, we will be concentrating on Bazaar. If
you would like to help at this important
fundraiser for temple, please let me know.

[ would like to thank Cantor Barr for her
years as the cantor of Temple Beth Sholom.
The last service in the sanctuary before the
summer will be on June 23. We will be
honoring the cantor at this service.

I hope that you all have a restful summer.
There will be Temple events and I hope to see
you all at Summer Services.

Adam Gandelman
President

. n n n n n n n n n n n n n n n I
* *

Thank you to
Lori & Eric Lustig
for your recent generous
donation to Sisterhood
and Temple. It is SO
greatly appreciated!

n n n n n n n am ~
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Sponsor a leaf or a plaque in hono

of a loved one. Call Rita at '
the Temple Office.
(718) 463-4143

.




TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of April 20, 2017

PULPIT FLOWER FUND ....uuiiiienininicntenicntennennnssessssnesessessessssssesssssssssssssenes TBS Office 718-463-4143

MOLLIE MEYER TRIBUTE & MEMORIAL FUND .......ieniennnennnne Diane Shtulman 718-224-3875

Betty Zimmermann in memory of Carol Lowenstein
Betty Zimmermann to wish Walter Costanza a speedy recovery

CULINARY FUND ..uuiiiiininntenenicieniesesiessensesssssnsnesssesssssesssessssssesssssssssessassasssass Iris Bass 718-224-3009
JOSHUA SACKS - OPPENHEIM EDUCATION FUND........ccceverviererrenennennn. TBS Office 718-463-4143
LT. MARVIN S. ACKERMAN MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND.......ccccceeeurruvennne TBS Office 718-463-4143

Linda Ramirez in honor of Irwin Weiss” 95" birthday
Cathy Sacks in honor of Irwin Weiss” 95" birthday

JEWISH START ...ureietettnennctentetensessnssesssssssnessesssssssessssssssssessesssssssssesssssssssses TBS Office 718-463-4143
GENERAL FUND ...uiiiietninnentnnneninnesnssessessesessesssessesssessssssesssssssssessassasssns TBS Office 718-463-4143
RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY FUND.....ccoiviiniiririisrennecnesnesnesnessessenens Rabbi Sharon Ballan 718-463-4143

Sam Rosenberg in memory of June Fachner

Rita Bellock in loving memory of Warren Bellock

Richard Holley

Jody & Dan Harkavy

Deirdre Weliky in honor of Rabbi’s birthday and in gratitude for her patient, supportive, creative and open-minded
teaching

MEN’S CLUB TEMPLE BEAUTIFICATION FUND . .......cccvevienreenerenenene Eric Bernstein 917-902-4894
David Chenkin and Geri Weiss in memory of Milton Einbinder
MUSIC FUND ....uueteintetceintescntenssesssessesnssessssessssesssssssessssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssnes Cantor Barr 718-463-4143

Betty Zimmermann

Thank you for supporting Temple Beth Sholom Funds

s u | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | n »
. Celebrate Simchat Shabbat June 16! >
Happy Birthday to: .
Dora Althaus James Kettig -
Joseph Althaus y Evan May .
Paul Anichich m Charlene Metz
Rabbi Sharon Ballan Andrea Odintz .
David Chenkin ) \,/\ n A/ Renee Katz-Packer *
Karen Feit . " Margaret Pasach ]
Louis Fevola e 0 S Eric Rosenberg .
William Fuentes Sheri Rossman .
Lynn Goldenstein Geri Weiss
Richard Hellman Happy Anniversary to: .
Sheila & Neil Bueno .
Sara & Greg Coyle .
Beth & Mathew Dulberg .
Brenda & David Gold
Rose & Isadore Katz .
Robin & Ronald Myers e
* Stacy & Steven Slomovicz .
7'y *

L] | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | .
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Sisterhood of Temple Beth Sholom Sistergrams:
July/August 2017

If you wish to send a greeting to anyone on this list, please check the name(s) and return this list with your
check ($.50 per name - made out to SISTERHOOD, Temple Beth Sholom) by June 20, 2017 (o later) to
Sharon Katz, 48-53 186 St, Fresh Meadows, N.Y. 11365. Please Write “Sistergrams” on the envelope so that
they will be delivered properly.

July Birthdays July Anniversaries August Anniversaries
Sandra Goodman 7/2 Penny & Robert Schnitzer Sharon & Henry Katz
Lore Kaplan 7/2 77 . 8/47'
Fred Shapiro 7/5 Elaine & Andrew Larkin Evelyn & Richard Manziello
Kari Shapiro 7/5 _ 7_/ 9 E— S 8/. 7 .
Lori Lustig 7/7 Steven & Christina Weinberg Gail Tishcoff &8] llllt)Kettlg
Linda Fuentes 7/11 ) 7 . / .
Lori & Anthony Wansor Jennifer Schecter & David
Lloyd Bernhard 7/14
Rose Katz 7/14 7/10 Lonborg  8/17_____
. Martha & Bert Hirsch Michele & Jack Attar
Jeannette Fishman 7/14 7/25 8/20
Michele Attar 8 Vam— Dora & Joseph Althaus Barbara & Adam Gandelman
Marchel Gillin 7/17 7/26 8/21
Robert Schnitzer 7/17 Linda & William Fuentes
Lee Temares 7/21 August Birthdays 8/29
Alan Gellerman 7/25 . Jody & Dan Harkavy
Betty Zimmermann 8/7
Susan Passaro 7/25 8/31
. . Karla Bonne 8/19
Michelle Piansky 7/27
. Carol Hofer 8/19
Steven Slomovicz 7/28
) Ruth Schorsch 8/21
Eliot Dorfman 7/29
Sadie Adler 7/30 Stacy Hernandez  8/23
- Sam Rosenberg 8/23
Al Eckman 8/29
F —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_—
I Full Name:
|
I Phone #
|
|
L —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_— —_—
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May Board of Trustees Meeting

The Board of Trustees met on May 8th. Our
current number of membership units is now 122
families, after past President Carol Lowenstein’s
death. March and April financial reports were
accepted by the Board, as presented by Treasurer
Charlene Metz. Rabbi Sharon Ballan reported on
recent and upcoming services and Adult Education
events. She urged all to attend the Confirmation of
Justin Rossman on June 2nd. Cantor Kathy Barr
reported on recent and upcoming Bar/Bat Mitzvah
students through June, and Jr. Choir events. She
expressed how much she has enjoyed working with
and teaching the students and Jr. Choir participants.
The Food Pantry continues to distribute on the 3rd
Tuesday of the month. Sisterhood, Religious School,
Men'’s Club, and the Parents Association reviewed
recent and upcoming events. Jeffrey Cohen reported
the bi-monthly book sort has now sorted 7,000
books in advance of Bazaar. Jeffrey Cohen has been
elected to be the new Men’s Club President. Erica
Bernstein and Elana White have been elected to be
Co-Presidents of Parents’ Association. Sisterhood
will hold its elections on May 23rd. Sisterhood
Shabbat will be on June 23rd and Cantor Kathy Barr
will be honored at that service. The Board of
Trustees reviewed the one-year contract negotiated
with Jerry Korobow to provide Cantorial services,
and the Board voted to present this contract to the
Congregation for ratification at the May 16t
congregational meeting. The Board also approved a
motion to create a Contract Review subcommittee
to review all TBS contracts to assure they reflect
current practice and meet existing law. The Board
approved a motion to authorize additional funds to
the Membership Committee to fund a mass mailing
for the Sept. 8th Open House and Membership Drive.
House Committee Chair Jim Kettig emailed a
detailed report on the dire condition of our cooling
tower and the immediate steps that have been
taken to rebuild it and to perform ongoing required
maintenance. Rebuilding cost has been estimated at
$15,000.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Tishcoff

Recording Secretary

% Zichrona Livracha =
The Temple notes with sadness the
loss of Past President
Carol Lowenstein

Lt. Marvin Ackerman Memorial
Library News

The Library acknowledges Lee and Mike
Temares' donation of the following book in memory
of Carol Lowenstein: The Flag with Fifty-Six Stars by
Susan Goldman Rubin. It was written for children
but a great story for all to read. The book is an
inspiring account of the liberation of the
Mauthausen concentration camp, and how a group
of prisoners sewed scraps of sheets and jackets
together to make a U.S. flag.

Mazel Tov to Our
June Bar Mitzvah

Evan May
June 10, 2017

Pulpit & Ritual Committee

There is an amazing opportunity to support
Temple, attend Shabbat services, and share a simcha
all at the same time! You can host an Oneg Shabbat,
(for a fee), the coffee hour following a Friday night
Shabbat service to celebrate a family event,
(birthday, anniversary, birth, wedding), or to pay
tribute to a family member who has passed away.
Sisterhood provides the refreshments for the Oneg
Shabbat. You are welcome to bring a specially
inscribed cake or other items such as fruit, nuts,
candy, etc. Interested? Contact Martha Hirsch at
516-829-9108.
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Notes From
Cantor Kathy Barr

Shalom!

Shalom is the word used in Israel to say hello
and goodbye. It means peace and well-being and
completeness. I use it here in all of its senses. The
past three years have been very special. 1 have
gotten to know a warm and nurturing congregation.
[ will miss you all; I have been with you for the joys,
the sorrows, the laughter, the delicious food, the
community events...I have watched and joined when
this community came together for each other when
someone was in need, when a simcha was being
celebrated, or for an evening of entertainment.

[ have especially enjoyed working with the
children. We have sung together, laughed together,
and made lots of chicken soup (with some very
strange ingredients). Watching them grow has been
a great source of joy and amazement. Training the
students for bar and bat mitzvah has been very
rewarding as well. I have marveled at how talented
and enthusiastic they can be. I have loved leading
the Junior Choir, Shir Chadash. What a group of
special young people!

The Purim spiels have been great fun, and the
kids did a fantastic job, whether it was for a Lion
Queen, an homage to Sesame Street or Peter Pansky.
The Cantor’s Cabarets were also great fun, and some
very talented singers got to show off what they
could do.

But most of all, I will miss being your cantor;
leading services with Rabbi Ballan, teaching you
new melodies, making prayerful song with you.
Thank you to Rabbi Ballan, Karen Feit, Jose Urbina,
Santos, and everyone who has given so much of
their time and talents to Temple Beth Sholom, be it
as Board members, parents, sisters, brothers,
Ritual/Pulpit members, or all of them! I wish you
Shalom.

Cantor Kathy Barr

Sponsor an issue of the TBS Voice.
Please call Glory Einbinder at
(718) 229-4035.
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Religious School News

On Sunday May 7, we had the most amazing
Mitzvah Day! Despite a damp and cloudy day
outside, there was light and joy and high energy
inside the building. While the Blood Drive went on in
the FSG room, our students were busy taking turns
planting flowers to beautify the Temple grounds,
decorating lunch bags for the River Fund, packing
grown-in-Israel clementines in the lunch bags, and
making PB&] sandwiches to complete the lunches!

Thanks to Eric Bernstein for helping our
planters! For the second year in a row, our sandwich
makers were ably instructed and assisted by our
wonderful Hebrew School moms. Thanks to Karri
Kaufman, Stephanie Rosenberg, Leora Kaufman, Jeri
Gilbert, Andrea Odintz, and anyone else whose name
[ have forgotten...Our students also got to snack on
the fruit from Israel and make the bracha borei pri
ha-etz. Thanks to all those who supported our
walkers who concluded the morning with the
Walkathon! This year we raised over $700!!!

So sorry that our Lag B’Omer picnic was
cancelled...all goes to show us that weather
forecasting is a highly inexact science.

Kudos to our grade 4,5,6 class and the Junior
Choir for the exceptional way they led our May
family service! I heard all kinds of compliments from
Congregants! Our Junior Congregation Shabbat and
Closing Exercises on June 9t will feature Junior
Congregation regulars along with members of the
grade 2-3 class.

Our second annual field trip on May 21
continued the learning that started last year when
we learned about immigrants arriving at Ellis Island.
We learned about immigrant life on the Lower East
Side and toured the Eldridge Street Synagogue, then
went on to a Greek Jewish Street Fair sponsored by
Kehilla Kedosha Janina, the only Romaniote
synagogue in the Western Hemisphere. We also got
to tour the Synagogue and its museum.

Please be in touch to register your students for
Religious School next year. We need to begin our
planning process ASAP! Forms are available in the
school office, and will be sent out electronically as
well. Let your Jewish friends know what a wonderful
program we have here at TBS, and encourage them
to sign up too!

Mazal tov to our beloved teacher Rob Shimonov,
his wife Mariya, and their son Liam on the birth of
baby Adam!

Wishing all of you a Hag HaShavuot Sameah!
(Happy Shavuot!)

Karen Feit



NYS Licensed
ASHA Certified

Gail M. Olenick M.S., CCC
Speech Language Pathologist
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Hours By Appointment Only
(917) 734-1086
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advertisers in the Voice

Bagel Shoppe

Catering for all Occasions

Jeff
215-03 73™ Avenue
Bayside, NY 11360
Phone 718 423-6692

SAM

‘ ..._’“ ﬂzermr

Wew Yornk's Zmdacq
B il/’ 828 Sixth Avenue
Bet. 28th & 29th Streets
- New York, N. Y. 10001

FAX (212) 684-2968

Phone (212) 679-4065

Ben’s Is Proud To Support...
Temple Beth Sholom

www.bensdeli.net

BAYSIDE S (718) 229-2367 ?
BOCA RATON ... (561) 470-5963 #°

{ CARLE PLACE. ... .. . (516) 7423358 &
y } GREENVALE .. ... 15161 621-3340 &
MANHATTAN (2121 398-2367
5P SCARSDALE L. 1918) ee8-2367 7

87 WOODBURY ............(516) 436-8236
1-’\ NASSAUS. SHORE - Call (5161 868-2072 o~
= surroucouu’v Cal (6311 724-3000 =
F.-ludnqc‘”ﬁ"‘;rmm 2

NA

RESTAURANT + DELICATESSEN + CATERER

HEAVEN'S BEST CARPET CLEANING

DRY IN | HOUR!

BRUCE WEINRIB
CPHOISTERY CLEANING &
FABRIC PROTECTION
EXPERTS

Tile & G

7I8 669 536I

www. heavemshestny.com

@ Prudential

Carole Cox

Licensed Real Estate Salesperson

Douglas Elliman Real Estate

209-18 Northern Bivd

Bayside, NY 11361

Bus /Eb3189€1 178 Fax 118631 3?28

Cell 317 6134727 carole.cox@prudentiale!liman.com

@ A0 rdeperderthy dwned 00 comwnd member of Pradertl ool Extate Afiatet e

LEO Brothers Collision, Inc.
Phone (718) 886-4421
24 Hour towing only 1-888-MGM-TOWS
Anthony & Ralph
Expert Collision & Painting Insurance Work & Estimates
Oven Bake Paint Jobs

189-12 39" Ave Flushing, N.Y. 11358
FAX (718)353-8161 e-mail: leobrothers@verizon.net
N.Y. Reg. # R7075194

Lunch & Dinner

La Baraka
Restaurant Francais

255-09 Northern Blvd.
Little Neck, N.Y. 11363

(718) 428-1461

Bagels & Co '623
188-02 Union Turnpike
Jamaica Estates, N.Y. 11366
Tel: 718-217-7755
Fax 718-776-3190
For Catering call Hilla 718-217-7755
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From the Men’s Club

Mitzvah Day was a success. Students helped with
planting some greenery outside the temple. We
thank all the students who participated to make the
grounds cleaner and greener. A special thank you to
Sam Rosenberg and Superior Florists for their
donation of the plants.

Just as soil needs rotation for growing new
plants, so does the Men’s Club for fresh ideas. After
this term, Mike Shapiro and Eric Bernstein are
stepping down as Men's Club Co-Presidents. Jeff
Cohen has volunteered to be the new president. Jeff
has demonstrated his devotion to temple with his
involvement in the Chicken Soup Cook-off and book
collection for the annual Temple Bazaar. Mike and
Eric will continue their involvement in Men’s Club
and support Jeff through his term. Eric will stay on
as treasurer and will also be focusing on chairing the
Adult Education program and arranging additional
programming. Both Mike and Eric appreciated
everyone's involvement in the Men's Club events,
and we look forward to seeing more activities and
participation.

Men’s Club looks forward to continuing
Veteran's Day Breakfasts, Jewish deli visits, and
game show nights. Eric is grateful to have worked
with Andrew Larkin and Mike to share his passion of
game-shows and the ’80's with the temple
membership and also for teaching him a thing or two
about sports. Eric humbly admits that previously, his
only sports focus was the 1986 Mets.

Last month Men’s Club and Adult Education
welcomed Mike Silver to speak as part of our new
“Jews in Sports” series. Join us for part three of “Jews
in Sports” at Jewish Heritage night with the Long
[sland Ducks at Bethpage Park on Sunday, August
20th. The first pitch is at 5:05 pm. There is still time
to purchase tickets for this traditional event. If you
are interested in taking family and friends, please
contact Mike Shapiro.

Ending on a good note, congratulations to Mike
Shapiro who holds the new high score for the league
of 177, breaking Jeff Cohen’s eight-month high score.
We also welcomed Mike Temares to our league last
month. Please join us for our next bowling night on
Thursday, June 1st at Jib Lanes at 8 pm.

Until next month,

Mike Shapiro & Eric Bernstein
Men'’s Club Co-Presidents
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Sisterhood
Corner

Temple Beth Sholom

We hope you are enjoying Spring! The grounds
around the Temple are beautiful thanks to all of the
people who helped to beautify them during Mitzvah
Day. Thank you to Sam Rosenberg for donating the
flowers. Thank you to Men’s Club for helping the
students to plant the flowers. Thank you to Karen
Feit for picking up the ingredients to make the
sandwiches. This Temple event was an example of
everyone coming together to make our Temple a
more beautiful place. Thank you to everyone who
donated and participated in the Walkathon.

We had our Book Club on Tuesday, May 23rd. We
had a general meeting before the book club where
we voted on our new slate for the 2017-2019 term. I
would like to take a moment and thank Diane
Shtulman for making sure that the books for our
book club are reserved at the Fresh Meadows
library. Thanks to everyone who participated in this
event.

Our Rummage sale was again a success thanks to
everyone who came to volunteer their time for the
set up and for the actual sale. Your support was
appreciated. A special thank you to Adam Fertig and
Joy Bobrow who continue to make sure that this
event is a success. | would also like to thank
everyone who donated their clothes and their time
for this event.

Don’t forget our Sisterhood service which will take
place on Friday, June 23rd. We will be installing our
new Sisterhood board as well as honoring Cantor
Barr. Please come and join us at this special service.

We are looking forward to our annual auction
which will take place during the summer. Look for
details in the summer Voice.

Please send in your dues for the upcoming year.
The dues are $36. In case you did not know, anyone
can be a Sisterhood member. If you are not a
member of our Temple, the dues are $76. Please let
your friends from other congregations know this
little tidbit.

Thank you to everyone who continues to support
Sisterhood and Temple Beth Sholom.

Barbara Gandelman
Sisterhood President



RE

Celebrate Israel Parade
Sunday, June 4, 2017
Meet at Temple Beth Sholom 8:45am

Contact Rabbi Ballan to reserve a seat!

CELEBRATE

ISRAEL

To Register and reserve a place at the Parade please provide the following information:

Name (s)

Telephone #/ Email:

T-Shirt Size: (Adult sizes only) S M L XL

Send a Check to Temple Beth Sholom for $18 per person BEFORE Registration
deadline.

Amount Enclosed: $

Price includes your round-trip coach bus transportation (from TBS to Manhattan), T-Shirt,
Snacks & Water! You don’t have to march in the Parade to attend and take the bus! This is
a great value!
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Scoop’s Schmooze

This is a monthly column by Board of Trustee
member, Barry “Scoop” Packer, with the topic for this
month being all that Temple Beth Sholom has to offer
everyone.

There are two old adages and one phrase that come
to mind as I write this column. The terminology is
“House of Worship,” while the sayings are “What came
first, the chicken or the egg?” and “Home is where the
heart is.”

During its heyday, the synagogue that I grew up in
on the South Shore of Boston, which is a handful of
years younger than our own Temple Beth Sholom, had
400 families and between 1,100 and 1,200 members.
There was a well-attended religious school, Friday
night, Saturday and holiday services, weekly Bingo,
plays and concerts, USY, and other activities.
Unfortunately, the altering demographic in the
community and the congregation’s changing population
led to Temple Beth Am having to shutter its doors and
sell its facility. And within the past month, they
relocated the remaining congregants, clergy and
artifacts to another synagogue in a neighboring town;
where, for now, they will co-exist as individual entities
and then, in the future, quite possibly merge with that
congregation.

And, as all this was taking place a couple of
hundred miles away, I pondered how we could make
sure this doesn’t happen with our synagogue. I
reflected on the most recent Board of Trustees and
Membership Committee meetings, where the question
was raised as to how we increase our membership
population, and looked through the last couple of
editions of The Voice. This led me to the axiom of the
chicken and the egg. For, while there is something for
everyone at TBS; do people join and remain members
for many years because of the plethora of activities that
are there and the family-like atmosphere or do you
need more participating congregants to help initiate and
grow these and other ventures?

While in its current state, our house of worship is
considerably smaller than my former temple was at its
peak; the fact of the matter is that no matter the depth
of your Jewish beliefs and practices, or what your
interests are, TBS has something for everybody. Just
look at April, May and beyond.

For the children, the synagogue’s future
foundation, there has been and will be family services,
a religious school seder, the Lag B’Omer picnic, a
Shul-In, and a trip to the Lower East Side. For those
who have an affinity for music and the arts, Sisterhood
has its book club meeting and presented a dinner with
the musical group, Gathering Time. There was also the
Cantor’s Cabaret and the meet-and-greet performance
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audition of TBS’s cantor-in-waiting, Jerry Korobow.
Our Rummage Sale, Blood Drive and Food Pantry
work not only for the benefit of TBS, but the
community of Flushing and vicinity. Those of us who
are sports fanatics have seen presentations from Alan
Freedman of the Jewish Sports Heritage Association
and boxing aficionado Mike Silver, participate in a
monthly bowling completion, and are looking forward
to Jewish Heritage Night at minor league baseball’s
Long Island Ducks. Coupling all of these with past and
future events like the Purim Ball and the Chicken Soup
Cook-Off, and the possibilities are endless.

And, whether it is Shabbat and holiday services,
Simchat Shabbat, Bar and Bat Mitzvahs or the way
difficult personal situations are overcome, Rabbi
Ballan’s motivation, inspiration and compassion help
make all of these special and unique to the TBS family.

So, it is plain to see that TBS still has its solid
foundation. It has its activities. It just needs for people
from all over to be informed and engaged so it can still
and again flourish, instead of going in the opposite
direction, as my former synagogue unfortunately did,
and for people to realize that Temple Beth Sholom of
Flushing is actually a “Home of Worship,” for, as the
saying goes, “Home is where the heart is.”

Thank you to Gloria Shapiro for
donating the painting "Zion" by
Emanuel Schary. Please look for it
in temple downstairs on the wall
opposite the Judaica Shop!

We are trying to update our
membership records to reflect the
correct email address, preferred
telephone(s), occupation/skills and
birthdays of all of our Temple members.
Please send an email to Rita Bellock at
Rita@templebethsholom.org
with your information.
Thanks!!!

Executive Board
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JEWISH |
HERITAGE |
NIGHT®

DATE PARK

SUNDAY,

g BETHPAGE BALLPARK
AUGUST 20
2017

JEWISH-THEMED ENTERTAINMENT AND FOOD.
PLAYERS SIGN AUTOGRAPHS BEFORE THE GAME.
POST-GAME, KIDS GET TO RUN THE BASES!

LIMITED NUMBER OF TICKETS AVAILABLE
PAY VIA CASH, CHECK, PAYPAL, OR VENMO.

CONTACT MIKE SHAPIRO AT (917) 482-4717 OR EMAIL AT
MIKESHAPIRO@LIVE.COM * PAYMENT DUE SUNDAY, JUNE 18

PayPal @ venmo

Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing
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Confirmation Class
Justin Rossman
son of Sherri Rossman
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Mitzvah Day 2017

Blood Drive News

This past May 7th, Mitzvah Day, we had
our annual Spring Blood Drive. We had 40
registered donors and a total of 37 units
donated.

Thank you to high-school student Lexi
Herz, and to Joy Bobrow who worked with

me in the morning, as well as to Iris and Eric
Bass, Deirdre Weliky, and Jim Kettig who
took over in the afternoon. Thanks also to
Jim Kettig, who helped with those pesky
recruitment phone calls, and to Madeline

Lo, our energetic and effective New York

Blood Center Account Representative. We

extend our heartfelt gratitude to the

NYBC staff for working so hard all day,

and to all our donors (accepted and

deferred) for coming in to donate the gift
of life.

Gail Tishcoff,
Blood Drive Chairperson
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June 2-8

Menaham Ain
Kalman Bamberger
Morris Barnett
Estelle Berger

Ida Einbinder

Sarah Frank
Mildred Haims
Mortimer Kashinsky
Bertha Kozba

Elaine Pam

Jacob Rappaport
Herman Shapiro
Morris Supnick
Elaine Wolfgang
June 9-15

Rose Apogi

Dr. Arnold Silverstein
Raymond Berkowitz
Alfred Bruckner

Dr. Edward Blatt
Joseph Einbinder
Samuel Friedman
Santiago Galdamez
Gerald Forman

Paul Halfon

Phyllis Karp

XX YAHRZEITS June 2017

Steven Kasawan
Rita Kestin

Joan Kupferberg
Ruth Lang

Jacob Mittelman
Justin Murray
Harry Rice
Stanley Silverman
Gertrude Spier
Paula Winkler

June 16-22

Aaron Addelston
Dr. Alfred Berman
Melvin Billig
Abraham Bobrow
Mel Bohrer
Ruth Gallner
Wallace Malcolm
Germain
Evelyn Gilson Rock
Solomon Boris Goodman
Harry Greenberg
Sylvia Grossblatt
Julius Maldutis Sr
David Marks
Max Maurer
Abraham Munn

Hannah Muriel Marcus

June 30 - July 6

Louis Nerenberg Milton Adler
Ella Pearlstein Anna Bashuk
Charles Rosenberg Henry Cohen
Marianne Schlesinger Benjamin Dash
Charles M. Schwarz Sylvia Feingersh
Irwin Silverman Gertrude Fischbach
Sam Tannenbaum Mary Galchus
Mary Wolfgang Julian Hecker
June 23-29 Ll Kahn
Sharon Berck e
Alice Fronk Joseph Messing
- Ice ;an el Melvyn Odintz
arry rranke Estelle Opstbaum

Monroe Kreisberg Samuel Rabb
Irving Lieberman Lena Rabb
Estelle Liebrader Jack Rosenberg
Sidney Neidich Laurel Sandler
Sheila Neugass Elliot Simon
Ann Newman Daniel Spevack
Tamara Olenick Fav Spielb

: ay Spielberger
Harriet Rosenbaum Kurt Weishaupt

Caroline Saxl

Max Schorsch

Diana Skulnik
Gisela Tannenbaum
Milton Tannenbaum
Alfred Wald

Adelle Youman
Lilly Zeamans

Shere o wo@ﬁmw

Sinai Chapels respects all Jewish traditions and

customs, has a compassionate staff that is second

to none, and has three generations of experience

serving New York’s Jewish families.

* Dignified and comfortable chapel, located in Fresh Meadows, Queens
* Funeral services at locations throughout the New York Metro area

* Costs are reasonable and all family budgets are accommodated

* DVD and real-time webcast of chapel services, at no additional cost

* Our staff Rabbi is available to answer your questions

)s SINAI CHAPELS

Funeral Directors & Planners
162-05 Horace Harding Expressway
Fresh Meadows, NY 11365
718-445-0300 or 800-446-0406
We are here 24 hours, to serve your family

We offer FDIC insured pre-planning

* Experts to guide monument selection or FDIC insured pre-planning

Page | 14

www.jewishfunerals.com




TBS Calendar June 2017

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
1 2 3
8:00 pm Men's 8:00 pm ) 10:00 am
Club Bowling Confirmation Shat?bat
(Jib Lanes) & Sh_abbat Service &
Service Torah Study
fi
4 5 6 7 8 9 10
8:30am 8:00 pm School 4:30 pm Hebrew 7:30Jr. 10:00 am
Celebrate Board School Congregation Shabbat
Israel Parade [Religious Service & Bar
School Closing Mitzvah of
Exercises/ Evan May
Family No Torah Study
Shabbat
Service
fi f
11 12 13 14 15 16 17
7:00 pm 7:30 pm 7:30 pm Shir & 10:00 am
Membership Calendar Simchat Shabbat
8:00 pm Board Meeting Shabbat Service &
Meeting Torah Study
fi f
18 19 20 21 22 23 24
7:15 pm Ritual 7:30 pm Chai 8:00 pm 10:00 am
Committee Mitzvah Sisterhood Shabbat
Shabbat Service &
Service Torah Study
fi f
25 26 27 28 29 30
6:30 pm
Shabbat In
The Park

@ Bowne Park

The Voice | Page 15




Kari Shapiro ... Parents’ Association Co-Presidents
Office Bookkeeper Rita Bellock rita@templebethsholom.org

The Voice

A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF

TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM OF FLUSHING
Temple Office Phone: (718) 463-4143
Fax: (718) 463-5487
www.templebethsholom.org
Sharon Ballan, Rabbi
Bruce Goldwasser, Rabbi Emeritus
Kathy Barr, Cantor
Karen Feit, Principal

OFFICERS

Adam Gandelman President
Fay Schildkraut 1st Vice President
Joy Bobrow 2nd Vice President
Eric Bernstein 3rd Vice President
Karla Bonne, 4th Vice President
Charlene Metz Treasurer
Gail Olenick Financial Secretary
Gail Tishcoff Recording Secretary
Barbara Gandelman..........ccccuvve e seenenennns Sisterhood President
Eric Bernstein

Mike Shapiro.......cocueenenneerine s Men’s Club Co -Presidents
Elana White

Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing
171-39 Northern Blvd
Flushing, NY 11358

NON-PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
FLUSHING, NY 11358

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED PERMIT No. 130

Articles should be e-mailed to editor@templebethsholom.org
Please indicate “TBS Voice” on the subject line!

Deadline for the July/August Bulletin is June 13!
S\

Join us for
Shabbat in the Park!
Bowne Park
32nd Avenue and 156th St.
6:30 pm.

Bring a picnic dinner and
your friends!!

Make Sure to Come to
our Lay-led Friday
Summer Services
Beginning July 7 and
running through
August 25th,
Downstairs in the
Frank S. Greene Room!




Temple Beth Stolom Sistentood
2017 - 2018 Wlembersticts Drive

Please Join Today

Support our wonderful Temple
Provide a Jewish Future for our families

Join us as we come together as Jewish women
Share learning experiences

Participate in community service projects
Offer stimulating programs

Create friendships with warm, intelligent women
Non-Temple members encouraged to join ($72)

We ane looking forwand to spending time with you this year.
Owur year co fnom June 1, 2017 thnough May 51, 2018

Please make checks payable to TBS Sisterhood & mail to:
TBS 171-39 Northern Blvd, Flushing, NY 11358
Attention: Geri Weiss

FE

TA
Temp]e Beth Sholom

Yes, I will join TBS SISTERHOOD, for the year ending May 31, 2017. Dues ($36) enclosed

Name Phone(__ ) -

Address

Email Address

Date of Birth Wedding Anniversary
(Years not required)
Non-Temple member dues ($72) enclosed

O I will need a ride to the meeting
O I prefer Tuesday evening meetings
O I prefer Sunday morning meetings

Check off all topics that you may be interested in

O Current events/politics O Games (Scrabble, Mah-Jongg, poker, etc)
O Women's issues O Creative arts (scrapbooking, crafts, etc.)
O Entertainment O Food & cooking

O Book reviews/discussions O Other

O Art & theater




TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM RELIGIOUS SCHOOL
171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, N.Y. 11358

STUDENT’S FULL NAME

2017-18 REGISTRATION FORM

Date of Birth / /

Member’s family name

Grade entering in September 2017

Address

City/State/Zip

Home phone #

FATHER

Name

MOTHER

Occupation

Firm Name

Bus. Phone#

Cell Phone#

Doctor’s Name

Phone #

Emergency Contact

Phone #

If none of the above can be reached in an emergency, | give the Temple Beth
Sholom Religious School permission t take care of my child in any way necessary,
especially if immediate attention is required.

Parent’s Signature and Date

Please below notify us any allergies or other medical conditions of which the
school should be aware. Please also list any learning issues of which we should

be aware.



PHOTO RELEASE

I hereby grant Temple Beth Sholom permission t o use my child(ren)’s likeness in
any photograph(s)/video(s), in any of its publications and in any and all media
whether now known or hereafter existing, controlled by Temple Beth Sholom in
perpetuity, and for other use by the company. | will make no monetary or other
claim against Temple Beth Sholom for the use of the photograph(s)/video(s)

Student’s name

Parent/Guardian’s Signature

Relation to student

Address

City/State/Zip

Date / /






